



Willow Wren Club Inc Minutes

DATE	July 20th 2024	TIME	2pm	LOCATION	Collie Rally or via Zoom
------	----------------	------	-----	----------	--------------------------

COMMITTEE MEMBERS (2024)			
Christine Steer	Ron Davey	Blair Shackleton	Kathy Shackleton
Helen Dymond	Trevor Preeble	Jim Stewart	Sandy Smith

ITEM	ACTIONS
<p>Present: Jim Stewart, Helen Dymond, Christine Steer (in Collie), Blair and Kathy Shakleton (via zoom)</p> <p>Apologies: nil.</p>	
<p>Approval of minutes 16th March 2024</p> <p>Moved Christine, Seconded Blair</p>	Approved
<p>Business Arising</p> <p>Requested that the visitors' details be forwarded to Webmaster for their attendance to be recorded on website.</p> <p>Stats are published regarding website traffic. This has been historically forwarded to Secretary but is deemed more appropriate to go to Webmaster.</p> <p>Brief discussion regarding publishing these stats to members for information only. Kathy suggested that until we have clarity over what the stats actually mean, there is little benefit in publishing on our website.</p>	<p>Complete</p> <p>Kathy to follow up with the web developer what the stats actually mean.</p>

ITEM	ACTIONS
<p>Correspondence In/Out</p> <p>Resignation Di and Alex – letter of thanks sent on behalf of Chair – Webmaster has updated our member login list to remove Di and Alex from the members site. Committee voiced appreciation for their contribution while members</p> <p>Brief discussion regarding the correspondence from ACCWA noting that some is not relevant to the club and could be construed as either private promotion or political. Committee agreed to monitor content but in the meantime forward all content as requested by the State Association. Christine will ask at delegates meeting if there is a process for determining what is circulated.</p>	
<p>Treasurers report</p> <p>Blair reported all subs are paid and we currently have \$1410 cash in bank. Major expenses YTD include last years Christmas lunch, State fees and insurances and teardrop banner. Also noted that club is holding \$80 from Paul and Caroline Massarotto who paid for shirts and are yet to receive them. Committee agreed to refund this money as it is not known when next shirt order will be received.</p> <p>Report Moved Blair and Seconded Helen - accepted.</p>	
<p>Committee reports (verbal)</p> <p>Chair's report</p> <p>Christine thanked committee for the detailed responses to the recent questions raised at Toodyay rally. Committee noted that previous club survey was very useful and had been utilized in planning rallies. It is now 18 months since last survey and there have been changes to membership and to the economic conditions so timely to undertake another one</p> <p>Rally Coordinators report</p> <p>Jim noted that attendance has been low for some rallies this year but it reflects many members having extended trips interstate and overseas. Also reported that the average cost of caravan parks is \$42.75 for this calendar year rallies. We have potential new members Bob and Siew here at Collie for their first rally.</p>	
<p>Any other business</p> <p>Christmas arrangements</p> <p>Christine thanked the members who have previously organised the Christmas function. All agreed that a lunchtime event got a lot of support last year. Suggested that subcommittee be formed ; Christine and Helen agreed to contribute and to ask Lynne Stewart if she will join them.</p> <p>2024 member survey</p> <p>Helen to circulate previous questions to committee for suggestions to be included in new survey. Suggested to include question re merchandise options. (? Jackets, shirts, hats etc)</p>	<p>Christine to ask Lynn S. if she will be part of subcommittee.</p> <p>Helen to circulate previous survey to committee.</p>